
These minutes were approved at the February 2, 2006 meeting.

DURHAM HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES

JANUARY 5, 2006

Members Present: Crawford Mills, Chair; Cathy Leach, Secretary; Roger Jaques;
Karl Van Asselt, Town Council Rep. Nick Isaak, Planning 

Board Rep.

Members Absent: Leslie Schwarz, Vice Chair; Eric Inglefinger

I. The meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m.

II. The minutes from the December 1, 2005 meeting were approved with the 
amendment of Nick Isaak as Planning Board Rep., not PB Chair.

III. New Business:
A. The commission heard from Susan and Doug MacLennan on planned 

renovations to their home at 21 Newmarket Rd. (the General Sullivan 
House). The MacLennan’s wish to bring the home back to the 1760’s 
era, and will be coming before the commission with samples for 
approval on various exterior items as the renovations progress. 

B. The commission approved, 5-0, that a $50 donation be made to the NH 
Preservation Alliance.

IV. Old Business:
C. Commission members discussed the need to move forward on the 

following projects:
• Grant request for website development
• HDC brochure
• Forming the Heritage Commission and revisiting mission 

statement and name
• Survey project of 10 historic homes and reception announcing 

plans of project to the appropriate homeowners
Chair Mills encouraged commission members to complete tasks 
that were assigned.

V. Meeting was adjourned at 8:29 p.m.


